[image: image1.jpg]CANANDAIGUA LAKE
WATERSHED COUNCIL

————

PROTECTING THE LIFEBLOOD OF OUR REGION



[image: image2.jpg]







Minutes
April 11, 2023
Present:

Bob Palumbo

Tamara Hicks

Dan Marshall

Fred Lightfoote 
Robert Green

Mike Salotto

David Adam


Marty Aman

Jared Simpson

Dave LeClair
Necessarily Absent: Mike Gonzalez, June Pendleton, Bill Namestnik

Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, 
The meeting was called to order at 3:30 by Co-chair Green. 
Co-chair Green asked for approval of the February 15, 2023 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to approve the February 15, 2023 minutes, seconded by Supervisor Simpson.  Motion carried.

Co-chair Green asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council. Co-chair Green recognized Doug Merrill of the Watershed Association.  Mr. Merrill reviewed the Watershed Association (citizen advocacy group) letter of support for the Birds and Bees Protection Act that would ban coating seeds with pesticides.  He reviewed the science that they had researched and also suggested that NYS help farmers financially meet this requirement.  Co-chair Green thanked him for his comments.  Co-chair Green recognized Ellen Barnes- trustee in the Chautauqua Lake watershed area.  Trustee Barnes introduced herself and told the Watershed Council that municipalities around Chautauqua Lake were interested in how the Watershed Council is organized and the success this group has had over the years.  Co-chair Green thanked her for coming to the meeting.
Mayor Palumbo reviewed the Treasurer’s Report totaling $9,852.00.  Mayor Palumbo made the motion to approve the bills totaling $9,852.00, seconded by Supervisor Marshall. Motion carried.  
Co-chair Green asked Kevin review the purchase of the bbe Fluoroprobe.  Kevin reviewed the history and need to have a Fluoroprobe to better understand concentrations of the four major classes of algae and to quantify blue green algae (cyanobacteria) levels.  This is the standard instrument used by the DEC and labs across NYS for official readings.  Kevin reviewed the combination of funds that will be used to purchase the instrument totaling $39,325.    Motion was made by Supervisor Marshall to approve the purchase of the bbe Fluoroprobe, seconded by Supervisor Simpson.  Carried.
Co-chair Green asked Kevin to review the hiring of Maria Rudzinski to a Part Time Planner position to help with the Docks and Moorings Law approval process.  Kevin briefly reviewed Maria’s credentials which most Watershed Council members were aware of.  Supervisor Marshall made the motion to approve hiring Maria Rudzinski on a part time basis to help with the approval of the changes to the Docks and Moorings Law, seconded by Supervisor Hicks.  Carried.       

Co-chair Green asked for an update on the 9E approval process.  Kevin reviewed that they had made substantial progress with the DEC and were close to approval.  He is asking the Watershed Council to extend the contract and increase the amount with EcoLogic by $3,000 to finish the 9E Plan. Co-Chair Lightfoote made the motion to approve the contract increase, seconded by Co-chair Green.  Carried.

Co-Chair Green asked for a motion to approve the contract with FLCC to complete the 2023 Water Quality Monitoring program.  Supervisor Marshall made the motion to approve the contract totaling $5,574.05, seconded by Supervisor Hicks.  Carried.

Kevin provided a visual manager’s report by showing numerous pictures/videos from the early April storm/flooding event. Co-chair Green asked if there were any questions on the Manager/Technican’s report.  No questions were raised.

Co-chair Green asked if there was any other business before entertaining a motion to adjourn.  Supervisor Marshall asked if everyone was ok with this 3:30 time.  All attending seemed to think it could work.  There being no other business, motion was made by Co-Chair Lightfoote to adjourn until June 7th, 2023, at 3:30, seconded by Co-chair Green.  Motion to adjourn carried.  

Next Meeting: June 7, 2023 3:30 pm 
Location: Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

